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SVERDRUP LUTHERAN CHURCH  

MARCH 2022 NEWSLETTER  

209 Southern Ave. E, PO Box 70 

Underwood, MN  56586 

Pastor Tammy Cell: 701-680-8125  
Pastorõs Email: pastor.sverdrup@prtel.com  

Church Office Phone: 218-826-6919 

Church Email: undlp@prtel.com 

Office Hours: Tuesday-Friday, 8 am-noon  

For you were made from dust, and to dust  
you will return.          Genesis 3:19 
 
What does it mean that we are made from dust?  I find it shockingly 
beautiful- the idea that my life is drawn from the earth. Of course, 
that dust is made from exploding stars and from all the life that ever existed. It carries the memories of  
billions of years, of immense wisdom, of lives lived long ago. We are connected so deeply with all that has 
gone before. One day, I shall return to that dust - and my being will join with the dust. Once I considered 
that a sad thought. Now I am amazed by ité From living ground we were made; to living ground we will 
return.     
                                                                                                     ï Diana Butler Bass ñGroundedò 

 

Ash Wednesday 
Service of Holy Communion and the Imposition of Ashes 

March 2, 2022, 6:30pm 
 

Lenten Journey 
 
During Lent we wander, as though through a wilderness with our ancestors in the faith, with Christ to the 
cross. We come face to face with our sin. We see our needs and those of our neighbors. Yet we are never 
alone. We journey with Godôs sure and certain promises and knowing we have Jesusô presence in our lives.  
Join us on Wednesday nights, during Lent, as we explore spiritual practices to help nurture our relationship 
with God and be reminded of Jesus presence. A light soup supper will start at 5:30 with lesson to follow.  
There is something for all ages. Each Wednesday will be unique and include elements of worship, prayer, 
video clips, and skits all centered around that eveningôs topic. Join us for one or all five evenings. 
 

Wednesdays, starting March 9. 
Soup at 5:30pm, Group starting approximately 6:00pm 
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May the Lord give strength to his people! 
          May the Lord bless his people with peace!  Psalm 29:11 
 
In this time that can be overwhelming, hectic and anxious, we could all use a little 
more strength and peace.  Yet there seems to be a lot which works against this.  
The irony is that with the ever-broadening options for relaxation and recreation 
(how many tv channels do we have) and the relative wealth (and time saving  
devices) we enjoy, we can still find ourselves restless, with less time on our hands, 
or maybe even lacking satisfaction with what we have. 
The truth is, we all want inner peace.  This desire calls for a tuning into the areas 
of mass distractions in our lives.  Have you ever had one of those óahaô moments 
when you realize something needs to change?  Or feel overwhelmed by the news 
and canôt seem to shake the feeling?  In this multimedia news-driven time, it is 
easy to get trapped in fear, urgency, and anxiety.  Jesus calls us to something 
else. 
This Lent season, we invite you to a journey of sorts.  Not a journey of movement 
but rather a journey of prayer and reflection.  A time to look at those things which 
keep us from living with peace and towards ways we can connect with Jesus on a 
fuller, deeper way. 
Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, March 2, with worship and the imposition of  
ashes at 6:30pm.  Ancient faith communities have used the sign of ashes as a  
reminder of their sin, mortality and mindfulness that without God, we would simply 
return to dust- or ash.  This custom continues today and is most appropriate as we 
begin Lent- a period of sober reflection, self-examination, and spiritual redirection. 
As we do this, we follow the footsteps of Jesus who retreated into the wilderness 
and fasted for 40 days in contemplation, reflection, and preparation.  During Lent, 
we join Jesus on this retreat and practice many of the same practices (or  
disciplines) he did. 
This year, we will look at these same practices and how they can be meaningful 
for our lives today.  We will gather for soup supper and fellowship at 5:30pm and 
then walk through the following practices in groups large and small. There is 
something for all ages.  Each Wednesday will be unique and include various  
elements such as prayer, movie clips, and skits centered around that eveningôs 
topic.  Please join us as you are able.                        
 
Pastor Tammy 

March 2 Ð Ash Wednesday 
March 9 Ð Prayer 

March 16 Ð Listen to God 
March 23 Ð Embrace Simplicity 

March 30 Ð Unplug 
April 6 Ð Spiritual Practices 
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SVERDRUP LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTESð  
JANUARY 11, 2022 
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SVERDRUP LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTESð  
JANUARY 11, 2022 
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Lenten season will begin March 2
nd,
 Ash Wednesday and the curriculum Pastor Tammy plans to 

use is spiritual disciplines and discussion. Lenten lunches of soup, sandwiches/breads/buns and  
assortment of bars or cookies with beverages of coffee, lemonade and water will start March 9th.  
We are asking (2) families or individuals from our congregation to help make each a  
different soup.  The Confirmation families/students will provide sandwiches/bread or buns and 
bars/cookies assortment. We should plan to serve approximately 48-50 people in attendance.  
The congregation and Confirmation families will set-up, serve the lunch, and clean up.  
The Confirmation students must attend the Lenten worship and discussion.   
 
Remember Sverdrup is an allergy-free environment ï please no peanuts, nuts or peanut butter for 
bars/cookies, or sandwiches. 
 
These lunch and services will be held in our Fellowship Hall.  Masks and gloves are mandatory 
when preparing, setting up and serving these lunches or any Fellowship coffees.   
 
Please prayerfully consider if this is something  
you can assist with.   
 
Thanks, Irene Lundby and Else Andersen 

 
Thank you to all of the members who contributed items for the ñLOVE Boxesò and to 
the women who helped pack and ship the ELEVEN boxes! They were sent to our 
college students in time for Valentineôs Day and Thank You notes have already 
been received from some of the recipients.   
The church season of Lent is when we again put Godôs love into action by collecting 
items and assembling the Lutheran World Relief (LWR) Personal Care Kits that will 
be sent to the poorest parts of the world. Items needed for each kit are as follows:  2 
or 3 Bars of soap (4 to 5 oz. size, any brand, in original wrapping; 1 bath towel, light-
weight, dark color recommended, maximum size 52ò X 27ò; Toothbrushes ï adult 
size, in original packaging; Combs; Nail clippers (metal, attached file optional). A 
collection table will be set up in the Narthex. In 2021 Sverdrupôs WELCA group  
assembled an incredible 244 Personal Care Kits, 842 Baby Care Kits, 88 Quilts 
and 78 School Kits for a total of 1,252 kits! Please join our efforts to share Godôs 
love and create a Season of Hope for our neighbors around the world!  
Watch for information in March about ordering Easter Flowers ï an order form with  
options and pricing will be put together for your convenience.  Also, Sarah Carsonôs 
ñ40 Ways to Love God & Neighborò list I mentioned last month - copies are on the 
bulletin board in the narthex. Itôs a realistic way to reflect and open our hearts to be 
who we say we are.  Please check it out & take one!  
 
Blessings to all,  
Karen Thompson, WELCA President  

 A sign up sheet for serving is in the Narthex. 
Students have  

already signed up for their dates.  

THANK 
YOU! 

 
Dear 
Sverdrup. 

 
Thank you 
so much for 
the box of  
Valentine's 
Day  
goodies. 
We enjoyed 
them a lot! 
Thank you 
for thinking 
of us while 
we are at 
college. 

 
Love, 

Sydney and 
Brooke 
Hovland 


